Ladybridge Weekly News

18th July 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

Football

I was very proud of the football team who played in a tournament on Tuesday afternoon. A team of 8 Ladybridge footballers came third in a competition at Larkhill Primary. Winning two games, drawing one, scoring 10 goals and only conceding 1, the team played brilliantly; I am so proud of our children, their attitude and sportsmanship is superb. How wonderful that Logan was named player of the tournament. The children were really pleased that we had a surprise visit from Stockport County



Community Foundation, they got to lift the National League trophy. Well done to Ladybridge.

Extreme weather Next week we are expecting extreme heat, therefore, children will not be

How to enjoy the sun safely



Find shade
Take a break under trees, umbrellas or head indoors



Cover up Wear a loose, long-sleeved top with a hat and sunglasses



Use sunscreen
On bits that aren't
covered up. Use plenty
with at least SPF 15 and
a 4 or 5 star rating



allowed to play out unless they have a sun hat and they will only be playing out for a very short session. Children will need to have sun cream applied before they come to school – the 24-hour cream will have the longest effect. Please note that we are not allowed to apply sun cream for your child, it must be done at home.

Together we will beat cancer





The Beach party
The Beach party was such a

lovely event, every time I think about it I smile, thank you so much for your generosity, without you all buying raffle tickets and giving us donations it would not have been possible to do this without charging for tickets. Thank you for attending as well, it felt like one big happy family.

Breakfast Club and Afterschool Club

From September Breakfast club and Afterschool club will all be booked using the school spider app. You will be able to book in the 'Payments and Booking' section. You will now pay for Breakfast Club as you book. If your child has Free School Meals there will be no charge at Checkout.



If you are booking for a sibling please us 'Breakfast Club Autumn1 (sibling)' to receive the discount. Booking is open now.

Sports day Please join us for sports day on Monday 25th July, (weather permitting), see timings below:

- 9.30 a.m. Sports day for Mrs Goodwin/Miss Woodworth/Mrs Kendry/Miss Nugent/Resource children in EYFS/KS1
- 1.30 p.m. Mrs Burke/Mr Fenwick/Mrs Davies/Resource in KS2

Covid-19 Please note we are still having reports of Covid-19 in school and some children are being quite ill with it. Please be do not send your children to school if they have a high temperature, have a loss of taste and smell or a new persistent cough.

Best wishes



Mrs Hill

Diary Dates

- Monday 18th July 1.10 Upper KS2 dress rehearsal Peter Pan
- Tuesday 19th July Class swap afternoon, children get to meet their new teacher.
- Tuesday 19th July 6.00 Upper KS2 Performance Peter Pan
- Wednesday 20th July Upper Key Stage 2 Residential trip
- Monday 25th July Sports day for Mrs Goodwin/Miss Woodworth/Mrs Kendry/Miss Nugent in the morning: Mrs Burke/Mr Fenwick/Mrs Davies. Resource children in EYFS/KS1 in the morning, Resource children in KS2 in the afternoon
- Monday 25th July Meet your new teacher 3.30 5.00
- Tuesday 26th July EYFS Creative Ark visit (lots of mini-beasts will be visiting Ladybridge) followed by an Ugly Bug Ball
- Tuesday 26th July Year 6 leavers party
- Wednesday 27th July Year 6 leavers assembly
- Wednesday 27th July Break up for summer holidays
- Monday 5th September 8.45 a.m. Children return to school

This Week our Class Captains are:

Mrs Woodworth/Mrs Kendry – Abdul, for fantastic art work and always being a good friend.

Miss Nugent – Layla for always making good choices.

Mrs Burke – Adrita, for always working hard and aiming high in everything she does.

Mr Fenwick – Adam, for his exemplary attitude throughout the year.

Mrs Davies – Sherlan for improving her confidence.

Mrs Parker – Jacob for a much improved week.

This week's Headteacher's were given to Imogen and Skyla for aiming high in all subjects.

School Uniform

There will be termly rewards for children who consistently wear the correct school uniform from September. Children must not wear sportswear of any kind. May I also remind parents that children should be wearing black school shoes. Trainers can be worn during playtime and lunchtime, but these must come to school in a separate bag and be stored in lockers.

The class with the best attendance last week was Mrs Davies' class again with 90.4%

Children will be entered into a termly prize raffle for being on-time for school every day and for 97% - 100% attendance each week. Please ensure that children arrive at school before the bell goes at 8.55 each day.

Good attendance is vitally important for all children in order for them to make good progress. Please ensure that your child is in school on time every day.

PE Kits

PE kits are provided by school for all children from year 1 to 6, parents only need to provide pumps or trainers. PE kits will be washed regularly (as needed) by school in non-biological liquid. If you do not wish to use a school PE kit please let your class teacher know and provide a PE kit for your child.



Year 5 will have swimming on Monday each week, all other classes from year 1 to 6 will have two lessons each week where PE kits are used.

The school website address is www.ladybridge.stockport.sch.uk

The school twitter address is @LadybridgePS

The school phone number is 0161 428 5445

The school text number is 0161 850 1262

School uniform can be ordered from https://myclothing.com/